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April 23, 2021 

18669.0101 

Mark Johnson 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Docket TS-210265; San Juan Express, Inc. 2021, Revised Season Schedule, BC-117 - PLEASE DO

NOT RE-DOCKET 

Dear Secretary Johnson:

Enclosed for filing today please find, pursuant to WAC 480-51, a proposed revised new time schedule 

and sailing frequency planned for San Juan Express for the 2021 season and which the company 

proposes to resume on Friday of Memorial Day weekend, May 28.  The 2020 sailing season was 

completely canceled due to the pandemic which the Commission previously approved discontinuance 

thereof in Order 01, Docket TS-200248.  That Order also recognized the severe financial conditions 

under which the company was operating due to the pandemic.  

At the request of staff, we are bifurcating the proposed seasonal sailing schedule from a separate 

request for a surcharge to recoup the substantial costs of COVID protective improvements to the vessel 

and passenger congregant areas made by the company to enhance safety and better conform to Centers 

for Disease Control (“CDC”) protocols which will be submitted next week. 

Should you or the staff have any further questions on this submission, please do not hesitate to contact 

me or David Gudgel of San Juan Express, Inc.  

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

/s/  David W. Wiley 

David W. Wiley 

(206) 233-2895

dwiley@williamskastner.com
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